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     After receiving a variance to improve our home on 19599 Park Rd., we were issued permits and began removal of the cottage with the approved intention to keep the east wall. During this process, it was discovered that the east wall was rotted with vegetation growing in it. Furthermore, the foundation was wood, not cement and was not strong enough to maintain a new house. The east wall was completely removed. The township was not notified of this event.
(Do we mention township officials looked at this site and never said anything?)
     The footings were dug, and forms were set then George said he would like to inspect them before the cement was poured. Inspections were made for footings and walls and backfill was added to the foundation and compacted. Rough plumbing was also approved. 
Gladys then questioned the setbacks and requested a survey. A survey was submitted along with photos of the project before and after removal of the cottage. 
The site plan submitted illustrates a 5’ setback from the east property line which was incorrect (compare original site plan to photos). I made an error in calculating and recorded 5’ for the walkway and a 5’ setback. 
A complete survey was completed and submitted to Gladys. I informed Gladys that the foundation was “shifted” in order to make it parallel with the other neighbor’s homes to the west or our home. When the shift happened, the foundation was moved further away from the non-conforming east line making the foundation more conforming than the original cottage. Additionally, the house plans submitted are the same footprint and are nearly undistinguishable to the original on the building site with the exception of the 16’ the is 4’ further away from the east line, again, making the foundation more conforming than the original. 
Please see the original site plan, the survey, and photos of before and after to confirm these findings. 
I admit I made two errors; one being the original site plan had a 5’ setback which was never 5’ to begin with. The second error I made was when the original wall that was to remain was removed, I did not go to the township and let them know. 




